
Independence and military co-operation

The main  continental EU countries are out to strengthen their military
collaboration. Over the years they have worked away at joint exercises,
common weapons procurement, common standards, exchange of personnel, unified
commands and shared missions. There are now military interventions undertaken
by EU directed troops or naval vessels. The UK has been particularly
concerned about being pulled into a European army, owing to the legal
constraints that operate on a  member state once it has accepted the
competence of the EU in any given area. Some think the UK has already
consented to more collaboration than is desirable and is now entrapped.
Others accept that as we leave the EU we cannot be forced to co-operate or to
participate against our will.

The UK has been keener on joint working through NATO, including our US
allies. NATO too has a long tradition of common action, shared defence
procurement programmes, common standards and procedures, exchanges of
personnel and unified commands for given tasks, exercises and missions. It is
clear under the NATO  charter that whilst we and the other members sign a
mutual pledge to defend each other, a NATO member is free to determine their
own commitment to any resulting NATO action. NATO is a coalition of the
willing, that makes up missions from members in  the light of the needs based
on consent.

Under President Trump the USA would like the continental countries to make a
bigger contribution to NATO defence. The USA points out that European members
of NATO rely on US engagement and the common security guarantee for their
ultimate protection. Surely, the US asks, the Europeans could at least meet
the minimum funding requirement for NATO membership so they are making a bit
better contribution to the collective defence?

The UK does meet the minimum requirement, and does possess military
capability to join NATO engagements around the world, contributing naval
vessels, aircraft and mobile soldiers. UK forces have worked  hard to ensure
they can co-operate with US forces, as well as undertaking training and
exercises with European forces.

Setting our armed services in the context of collaboration and assistance
with others does bring a downside. It might mean that we lack particular
capabilities where we rely on others, which would limit our own ability to
undertake a mission for ourselves. The UK needs to ensure it has sufficient
capability to go to the assistance of our own territories or allies, and to
defend ourselves at home, whoever the aggressor and whatever our principal
allies might think.
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The world’s oil balance

The USA has increased her output of oil and gas substantially under President
Trump, and seems set to expand it further. As a result OPEC wields less power
than it used to. The Cartel has had to limit output to try to keep prices up
in the face of large increases in US supply. US output has risen from under 9
million barrels a day under Obama to over 12 million under Mr Trump. Oil
using industries have been getting a boost from more and cheaper feedstock
and energy.

Meanwhile Germany and the continental Europeans are busy making themselves
ever more dependent on Russian gas, much to the consternation of the USA
pledged to protect them through NATO. At a time when western countries say
they  are concerned about Russia’s backing for Iran, her provocative cyber
challenges and her special disruptive missions it is an odd idea to make the
continent more dependent on Russian goodwill and supplies.

The present tensions in the Gulf over Iran threaten the supplies moving
through the Straits which are largely bound for Asia and are not needed in
the USA. This leads the US President to seek allies and help when dealing
with rights of passage through the Gulf, pointing out that other countries
need that open waterway more than the USA herself.

I was interested to see Mr Hunt offering to release the Iranian oil tanker
from Gibraltar in return for promises from Iran that the cargo will not be
delivered to Syria as that would break EU sanctions. Iran has in response
declined any such assurances and demands the release of the tanker without
any conditions. It is difficult to see how Gibraltar could ensure the oil did
not end up in Syria if they let the tanker go.So far the Captain and senior
crew of the tanker have not been charged with any offences. Meanwhile the UK
is sending a destroyer to the region a little ahead of schedule to strengthen
the UK’s naval presence there. Mr Hunt says he wants to reduce tension with
Iran, who dislike the western naval build up.

What is the UK’s national interest in all this? How should the UK make itself
secure over energy?

Response from Tesco

I recently attended Tesco’s Centenary reception in Parliament on 3 July.

I took the opportunity to raise a number of points about the Wokingham store.
I have now received the enclosed reply:
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Progress and new products

http://johnredwoodsdiary.com/

For most of my life so far I have been used to the great advances that have
come from better technology and from the competitive choices free enterprise
has offered us. I was an early adopter of an office computer, the mobile
phone, home computer, better cars and a range of new home products to make
the chores easier and to improve the look and efficiency of the household.

Today we are witnessing a number of new products pushed upon us by
government. Some of these top down products do not offer the same improved
performance that we are used to in each new generation of device. I have
recently looked at the way the electric car does not offer anything like the
same flexibility and performance as a modern diesel or petrol car when it
comes to range and to refuelling. As a result manufacturers are finding it
difficult to sell large numbers.

There is then the curious case of the digital radio. My FM radios were good.
They gave good reception. They were easy to operate, with an on off switch
and a tuning knob with display that meant you could get quickly and easily to
your chosen station. The BBC and the government then told us we had to move
over to digital radio. To make us do so the quality of the FM gradually
deteriorated, forcing us to buy a product we otherwise did not want. I have
two digital radios, I dislike them both. Their reception quality is not as
good as my FM used to be before they started the changes. I frequently have
to redirect the wire aerial to try to get a better signal.When a plane goes
over there is interference. It does not work in my study at all. When I
unplug the radio it loses all its tuning. It takes for ever to re set the
tuning which has to be done digitally by constant pressing down on a button
whilst it moves slowly through the ranges.

I am the constant recipient of calls telling me I need to have a smart meter
fitted. No-one ever tells me why this is a good thing for me. I am well aware
of my electric bills, and have a way of managing my use of power. If I want
to see how much I am using I can see that from the current meter, but it is
commonsense based on knowing how many appliances you are running at any given
time. The best way to persuade people to take on something new is to explain
why it will improve their lives, not by badgering them.
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Some of the freely chosen new private sector products also fail to impress.
At home I have a conventional electric cooker. I switch it on and turn a knob
to the desired heat level, and get instant results. The oven has a
temperature control and a knob to choose how hot you want it to be. It is
easy and clear. In my flat someone before I bought it had fitted a glass hob
with digital control. When you switch on the power you get a flashing set of
displays. You then have to hold your thumb on the right part of the hob and
hope it will then switch itself on. Often it does not want to and it can take
time to catch it in the right way before it bothers to switch on. Then you
have to grapple with the same defective system to try to get the individual
hot plate to go on, with frequent attention to the right spot on the hob to
try to get the plate up to a hot enough setting. If you are tired and hungry
and want to heat something up it is frustrating and often fails to work
promptly.

I was recently told I had to accept a new phone in my Parliamentary office. I
said I did not want one and thought it a waste of money, but they switched
phones when I was out of the office anyway. The new one blots out part of my
computer screen when I am working if the phone rings which is annoying.It
requires pressing buttons to hear a call as well as picking the hand set up.
Why?

Those who innovate need to test out how people will use their products, and
ask if their innovation does really make something better. To sell us
electric cars governments and manufacturers need to get them closer to the
specifications we enjoy in our current vehicles. To make us happy with many
ordinary domestic products rediscovering the simplicity of the physical
switch and knob would make life better. Digital is great for word processing,
communications and electronic transactions, but that does not mean everything
has to be done by touch screen and digi numbers.

Well done England
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What an amazing game of cricket! It was a roller coaster ride for players and
fans, with great drama down to the last ball of the final super over. England
showed great resource and determination against a brilliant New Zealand team
who were so close to victory themselves.
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Congratulations to an England team who have provided so much good
entertainment over the last four years making their way to become world
champions.


